
NOTICE OF 
SCHEDULED
ENTRY INTO 

FIELDS

Pursuant to Tex. 
Agric. Code Sec. 
74.117, cotton 
producers in the 
Lower Rio Grande 
Valley Boll Weevil 
Eradication Zone, 
which consists 
of all of Brooks, 
Cameron, Hidal-
go, Jim Hogg, 
Kenedy, Maverick, 
Starr, Webb, Wil-
lacy, and Zapata 
counties are here-
by notified that 
Texas Boll Weevil 
Eradication Foun-
dation personnel 
will be conducting 
eradication activi-
ties in and around 
their fields, begin-
ning December 
18, 2024.

All cotton fields 
will be mapped, 
and treatment will 
begin during the 
co t ton-growing 
season. For notifi-
cation prior to any 
chemical treat-
ment, call 1-800-
687-1212 with 
the exact location 
of your field and 
appropriate tele-
phone numbers. 
Field entry and 
treatment is ex-
pected to last un-
til all cotton is no 
longer hostable in 
the zone.

To mitigate risk, 
b e e k e e p e r s 
should notify the 
Foundation of 
beehive locations 
near cotton fields. 
The Foundation 
will monitor treat-
ments in the loca-
tions where bees 
are present to en-
sure the security 
of hives.

For more informa-
tion regarding this 
program, please 
call the Texas Boll 
Weevil Eradica-
tion Foundation at 
1-800-687-1212.


